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June 10, 2024 
 
Mr. Peter Pochop, Project Manager 
Vermont Agency of Transportation, Project Delivery Bureau 
219 Main Street 
Barre, VT 05641 
 
Dear Mr. Pochop, 
 
The Fund for North Bennington, Inc. is pleased to provide this letter of support for the 
Village of North Bennington’s application to the VTrans Bicycle & Pedestrian Grant 
Program to build a sidewalk on Mechanic Street.  
 
We are a tax-exempt, Vermont non-profit corporation that has initiated and supported 
community projects in and around North Bennington for more than 30 years.  We also own 
more than 400 acres of conservation land that is open to the public for recreational use.  
More about our organization can be found at https://northbennington.org/about/. 
 
Mechanic Street is an important residential area and connector street in the village.  The 
proposed sidewalk project would provide residents and visitors with a welcome option for 
passage to an array of daily destinations and cultural and natural amenities.  Many school 
children walk this street daily and the project would help assure their safety.  We make no 
comment about the specific design of the sidewalk. 
 
The Fund for North Bennington enthusiastically supports this project. It will link 
community assets, stimulate the local economy, and provide safe transportation 
opportunities for residents and visitors alike. Thank you for your consideration of this 
project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Robert E. Woolmington, President 



V. Hansmann 
Prospect Street Writers House 

20 Prospect Street 
North Bennington, VT 05257 

 
June 6, 2024 

 
 
Peter Pochop, Project Manager 
Vermont Agency of Transportation, Project Delivery Bureau 
219 Main Street 
Barre, VT 05641 
 
Dear Mr. Pochop, 
 
Prospect Street Writers House is pleased to provide this letter of support for the 
Village of North Bennington’s application to the VTrans Bicycle & Pedestrian Grant 
Program to build a sidewalk. The proposed project, which seeks to complete the 
design and construction of a sidewalk along Mechanic Street between Prospect Street 
and the North Bennington Cemetery, would improve the safety and outdoor access of 
residents, visitors, and students at the nearby college. 
 
Located at the top of Prospect Street, the Writers House offers one-week residencies 
to writers of all genres at every stage of their writing life. Many of our guests get restless 
in the afternoon and take off on foot. One popular walk is down Prospect, right on 
Mechanic, right on Matteson, right on Harlan, right on College, and home. A Mechanic 
Street sidewalk would provide safety and ease to these folks who currently must walk 
in the road the entire way. Our residents not only love the local trails and being 
outdoors in Bennington; these are primary reasons for returning to the program and 
recommending it to their peers and colleagues. A sidewalk would other further support 
these interests, as well as the community’s. 
 
The Writers House enthusiastically supports this project.  
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
V. Hansmann 
Executive Director and Founder  
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6/11/2024 

 

Dear Peter Pochop, 

 

I am writing to express my enthusiastic support for the proposed sidewalk project on Mechanic Street. 
As both a resident of this village and business owner, I believe this initiative will significantly benefit our 
community. 

 

Mechanic Street serves as a vital passage for our village, connecting key residential areas and providing 
access to various amenities, including St John's Cemetery, North Street, and Prospect Street. The 
proposed sidewalk, which will extend from St John's Cemetery to North Street on the south side and 
from North Street to Prospect Street on the north side, is a much-needed improvement. 

 

From the perspective of a resident, this project will enhance the safety and accessibility of our 
neighborhood. Many families, including my own, regularly walk and jog along Mechanic Street. 
Currently, the lack of a continuous sidewalk forces pedestrians to share the road with vehicles, creating 
a hazardous situation. A properly constructed sidewalk will provide a safe pathway for children walking 
to school, residents visiting friends, and visitors exploring our charming village. 

 

I wholeheartedly support the village's grant application for this sidewalk project and urge you to give it 
your full consideration. This investment in our infrastructure will yield long-term benefits, promoting 
safety, accessibility, and economic vitality. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

Nicholas Disorda 

Pangaea | Prospect Coffee House | Powers Market 

518.269.7813 
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